Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 183rd Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 10th June 2013
Meeting Started 7.30pm
1. Present: Chris Baker (CB), Sandy Brunton (SB), Derek Crook (DC), Andrew Robertson (AR), Elaine Wilkinson (EW), Maureen Dehany (MD), Babs Whyte (BW) & Chris James (CJ)
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF) & Vanessa MacLean (VML) 
Apologies: Richard Fairbairns (RF), Alan Parker (AP) & Jane Stevens (JS).
Any Other Business
· Andrew Kain Meeting Update – Community Interest Company 
2. Approve Minutes of 13th May – No corrections. Proposed by CB and Seconded by AR.
2.1 Schools Membership

· It was agreed that a nominal fee of £10.00 would be charged for Schools Memberships.  Moray agreed to speak with the Schools at the Head Teachers Meeting.
· Babs advised that both Salen and Tobermory Schools had chosen MICT as their chosen Charity with the recycle 4 Charity Recycling Programme.
4.3 Membership Numbers

· After a round the table discussion about the current membership everyone was in favour of keeping the current £5.00 Membership Charge.

· Chris James proposed that the charge be reviewed and possibly increased to £10 at the next Annual General Meeting.

· Sandy agreed to look at what other Development Trusts were charging for their Membership. Action SB
· Moray encouraged the Board to recruit new members.

· New Members since the last Board Meeting

· Anthony & Deboragh Charlesworth – Tobermory

· Fiona Quarmby – Dervaig

· David Callander - Craignure
2.2 Disposal of Servers
· Moray informed the Board that he has not yet been in contact with the Funders regarding the disposal of the servers.
3. Declarations of Interest – None to declare.
4. Finance Update
4.1 Finance Report
· Vanessa tabled an updated forecast / budget comparison and commented that at this early stage in the financial year there was not a lot of difference between the two.

4.2 Annual Accounts – Meeting with the auditors

· The Auditors meeting has been scheduled for Wednesday September 11th at 12.00pm.  
· Elaine and Chris have both agreed to attend.

5. Personnel
5.1 Staff Reviews
· There were no Staff Appraisals due in June.
· Jan Dunlop’s appraisal is due in July.  Elaine agreed to doodle poll those concerned to arrange a suitable time and date.
5.2 Staff Contract extensions - Debby Thorne & Gilbert Dougans
· Debby Thorne 

· The Board agreed on a 12 month contract extension under the same terms and conditions.

· Gilbert Dougans
· The Board agreed on a 12 month contract extension with slight alterations to the current terms and conditions.

· Maureen and Moray agreed that they would go through the new contract details with Gilbert. Action MF & MD
5.3 Pension Provision – nothing to report, no response back from DTAS
6. Special Items
6.1 Report on meeting with HIE to discuss our business plan.
· Moray gave an update on his recent meeting with our new Account Manager at HIE – Colin Maclean

· Colin advised that HIE could fund income generation projects only and there would be no option for revenue support funding. 
· The Gantry Site and Ardmore Light Industrial Park were ideas put forward at the meeting.  Suggestions were made about recreating another Gantry Site in Tobermory with a view to upgrading the facility to a Light Industrial Park in the future.  Derek agreed to look at a possible option in Bunessan.
· Colin made comments on the Business Plan indicating that he would like to see more figures in the Plan and more specific project questions and answers.

· Suggestions were made to look at funding for a supporting role for An Roth Trading Ltd.

Gantry Site

· After receiving an annual rental renewal from the Forestry Commission enquiries have been made as to a more permanent arrangement with the site.
· Moray discussed the option of submitting a National Forest Land Scheme (NFLS) Application to purchase the land and advised the Board that he had asked the Forestry what the land is valued at in order to know which application to submit.

· Moray advised the Board that he was working alongside Sian to help with some revenue funding from the BIG Lottery.  Sandy agreed to email an introduction through to Moray with the Big Lottery contacts. Action SB
6.2 Board Approval for MICT to arrange and host the next course for the Scottish Crofting Federation
· Vanessa circulated a discussion paper to the Board outlining the requirements and benefits for MICT.
· The Board agreed in principle although questions were asked about staff capacity.

· Vanessa agreed to email around the skills list to the Board asking for suggestions of tutors. Action VML
6.3   Confirm partnership with SAMS for funding to investigate the use of seaweed in Anaerobic Digestion – Email 5th June
· Chris James question the viability of the scheme if run on a small scale and Moray confirmed that indications are positive and technically the scheme is viable and worth pursuing
· The Partnership with the Scottish Association for Marine Science (SAMS) was Proposed by AR and Seconded by CB

6.4 Electric Vehicles

· The Charging points have now arrived.
· Moray updated the Board on a scheme whereby we can obtain a cluster of 10 vehicles within close proximity of each charging point.

· The disadvantage of the scheme is that it has been designed for urban Areas.

· Moray agreed to keep persevering and attempt to speak with someone in authority to see if we could qualify for the scheme.

· Suggestion was made to advertise in the Round and About to see if we could get several clusters within close proximity of the new charging points in Craignure & Bunessan.

· The Board supported Moray’s work to date on the project.

6.5 MESS Funding Proposals

· Andrew Robertson declared his interest as a committee member of one of the applicants and declined to participate in the discussion.
· Hazel circulated a paper with all the applicants and suggested amounts to the successful applicants.

· The Board questioned all the applicants requesting money for Defibrillators.

· Andrew agreed to collate information on all the defibrillators on Mull and bring to the next meeting. Action AR
· Seven applications were approved and a further seven were deferred to the next Board Meeting pending a decision on the islands defibrillators.
· As an outcome to the Funding approvals the Board advised that a discussion on Village Halls be added to the next Board Meeting Agenda.

7. Discussion Items

7.1 Update on Marketing of An Roth

· Richard circulated the Marketing papers which have an outstanding action to get someone across to Oban to complete going round the remaining people on the list.

· Andrew agreed to go around the businesses in Fort William if he had spare time on his next visit. Action AR
· Andrew requested 10 marketing packs. Action VML & RT
· Vanessa updated the Board on the left luggage uptake to date and agreed to have a banner printed for the front railings advertising the service. Action VML
· Elaine commented that she still had an outstanding action to recast the original letter drafted for Businesses to Public Sector bodies. Action EW
7.2 Development of Craignure Site – Suggestion was made to move the item to the September meeting.

7.3 Swimming Pool

· There is no progress to report.
· Moray advised the Board that he and Sandy have drafted a notice to put into the Roundandabout seeking replacement Trustees fro MICE.

7.4 Oil Depot – Carry Fwd.
7.5 Re-erection of the MESS shed at the Gantry Site

· The Board agreed to put this on hold pending a decision from the Forestry on the sale of the site.

8. Any Other Business
8.1 Advertising in the Quarterly Newsletter
· The Board agreed that to avoid setting a precedent we would not promote advertising in the quarterly newsletter.

8.2 Broadband Project
· Moray advised the Board that he has had an offer of Seed corn Funding from HIE

· A Public Meeting has been scheduled for Thursday 25th July.  Moray requested as many people to attend as possible.

8.3 Rural Housing Service
· Interviews for the post have been scheduled for 11th June with Derek Logie.

8.4 State Aid

· Moray advised the Board that there could be a chance that we could reach & exceed our limit which is Euro 200,000 in each 3 year period.
· The CARES Loan could count against exemption in the event that it converted to a Grant.

8.5 Long Distance Path Meeting

· A Long Distance Path Public Consultation Meeting has been scheduled for the 25th June at the Craignure Village Hall.

8.6 Andrew Kain Meeting Update – Community Interest Company 

· Andrew & Sandy gave a brief update on the meeting.

· Moray informed the Board that he has made contact with Andrew Kain to arrange a meeting but at this stage Andrew has not confirmed a time or a date.

8.7 Scotwest Credit Union – Action for Vanessa to email staff members with details and create a link from the MICT website to Scotwest. Action VML
9. Members Forum – No Members Present
Meeting closed at 10.15pm
 Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 8th July for a 7.30pm start
